APPENDIX C

Faculty Affairs Committee Minutes

December 15, 2006

The meeting of the Faculty Affairs Committee included all committee members. The committee engaged in a forensic discussion of several potential topics to tackle in the spring semester. 
An agenda item that remained from the previous meeting was whether to establish minimum expectations for advising. Because the legislative report approved by the Senate included minimum guidelines for advising several members felt that the committee should not get too prescriptive in defining quality advising. A brief discussion about the advising section of the Faculty Activity Report concluded with a general consensus that the percentages currently in place on the FAR were appropriate and that a sub-division of those percentages was not necessary.

Most of the meeting was spent on the committee charge involving a ‘model academic citizen.’  The charge was to determine benchmarks in the areas of teaching, research, and service. The committee’s discussion focused on the service because expectations regarding teaching and research were clearer than the expectations for service. The comment was made that a committee cannot do much to enforce equity among annual evaluations because that role is relegated to the each division head. 

Quantification of the amount of service done by each faculty member was raised an issue but the suggestion was that more qualitative means of assessment are necessary such as inclusion of the relative contribution to each service activity. Counting the hours spent each week on service might not be the most appropriate measure of service nor is counting the number of committees on which one serves. Division Heads must have a way to evaluate service more fairly and consistently. A suggestion was made that faculty be encouraged to more clearly describe the service that they participate in on the FAR and on the dossier (for tenure-track members). One way to evaluate each faculty member’s service might be to institute a peer evaluation system where members of a committee anonymously rate other committee’s members’ contributions in much the same way some teachers use peer evaluation for group members. 

The committee agreed that language was needed to encourage faculty to become involved in service.  One way of recognizing the value of service is to institute a service award that will complement the teaching and research awards. 

The committee was in agreement that teaching and research are more important than service. However the committee was in disagreement about whether service can sometimes negatively impact teaching and research. Service will be the central concern of the committee’s spring meetings. 

